Howdy from MJ Ranch!                                                 Tuesday, July 1, 2014  







     (Updated the 1st of each month)
Wow!  We have had some great rains in June and everything is so wonderfully green!  (However, the experts say we are still over 4 in. behind for the year.)  Garden is growing and so are the weeds.   Picking green beans at present and should have some great tomatoes to share. (But, tell me, why in the world do I need to plant 48 tomato plants for 2 people….because I Can (preserve in jars) a lot…that’s why (….the kids think we’re crazy!)   Do let me know if you are interested in our extra tomatoes or other garden produce.   The deal is that you have to come asap when I say come…it doesn’t stay fresh that long!   No charge to our customers!
WHAT’S UP WITH THE BEEF: 
We are totally sold out of bulk beef (meaning ¼’s, ½’s or wholes) for this year, 2014.   It is a good “problem” to have and we are so thankful for all the good customers.   We have started a list of customers wanting bulk beef for NEXT year.   IF YOU ARE INTERESTED IN BULK BEEF FOR THE FALL OF 2015, GO AHEAD AND LET US KNOW NOW.  Then early in 2015 we will get back with you to confirm that you still want it in the Fall.  If not, that is fine but at least you will have a spot waiting for you in case you have not found the kind of bulk beef you want by then.   (We would suggest that if you want to be SURE you are getting 100% grass-fed, ask the producer if they have any grass-fed certification. We believe being certified by American Grassfed Association provides the best certification.)  
FRESH-FROZEN CUTS AT THE RANCH:  We continue to have some cuts available here at the Ranch although they are dwindling quickly.   Am sure it is going to run out before October…when we will again get restocked on cuts.  Soooo, if you are wanting beef, especially that Gourmet Ground Beef, contact us soon or it will be gone.   Remember, we do not use old cows for our G Ground Beef but go ahead and grind nice young beeves (around 2 years old)…the same as we sell for bulk beef.  Many have said to just go ahead and grind the older cattle for burger and “no one will ever know”.   Oh yes they would (and my conscience would not let me sleep at night).   It would just not taste the same…so our policy has always been to sell only the best and not try to “get by”.   

We DO have eggs to sell now!  ($3/doz.) The “girls” are really putting out again.   The chicks we hatched in the incubator are outside in a moveable pen and are growing quickly.  They will replace the older hens in the Fall.  Our chickens are always outside & fed non GMO feed.  
I also have kefir grains that I would be happy to share with anyone. 
Stay well, eat healthy, and COME SEE US!  If you wear your workin’ clothes, we may put you to work!  (! 
Joyce & Mel                

785-865-2503 or e-mail MJRanch66044@gmail.com;
Joyce’s cell:  785-766-5226; Mel’s cell:  785-766-2776
